MINUTES OF THE SPARTA PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Monday, March 6, 2017
The March 6, 2017 meeting of the Sparta Public Library Board of Trustees was called to order by President Domenica McDonald in the main study area at 7:00 p. m.
Members Present:





          Absent:


Don Adams


Amy Kloos

          


Anne Bourner

Domenica McDonald


 

Richard Cavalier

Peggy Petkas






John Clendenin

Robert Taylor


Steven Gerlach

Others Present:


Susan Colbert, Library Director






Larry Ohms, Security Alarm Corp.
The order of business was suspended to allow Security Alarm Corp. to present it’s proposal for improved security for the library and the parking lot. The presentations and questions lasted until 7:35.  
The Board began its regular meeting after thanking the presenter for his time and expertise.                
The minutes of the February 6, 2017.   It was moved by Peggy Petkas and seconded by Richard Cavalier to accept the minutes. Motion carried unanimously.

Correspondence

None

Treasurer’s Report—Anne Bourner 
The Treasurer’s report for each fund for the month of February 2017 was reviewed by the Board.  It was moved by Steven Gerlach and seconded by Richard Cavalier to accept each of the reports.  The motion carried unanimously.
The bills for March 2017 were reviewed by the Board.  It was moved by Richard Cavalier and seconded by Bob Taylor to pay the bills presented and other regular monthly bills that come after the meeting date.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Librarian’s Report—Susan Colbert
1.  Upon recommendation by Susan Colbert to close the Library on Good Friday and Saturday, it was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Peggy Petkas to do so.  The motion carried unanimously.   

2. As a result of changes of usage by the Library’s patrons and the cost, John Clendenin moved and Peggy Petkas seconded that the Library drop the OCLC service.  The motion carried unanimously.
3. Anne Bourner moved and Richard Cavalier seconded that McNaughten services be ended.  The motion carried unanimously.
4. At Susan Colbert’s request, John Clendenin moved and Don Adams seconded that a new thermal re-stick receipt printer be purchased. The motion carried unanimously
5. Susan Colbert will check into hiring a window washer.
  Richard Cavalier moved and John Clendenin seconded that the Librarian’s Report be accepted.  The motion carried unanimously.

Old Business
After discussion, Richard Cavalier moved and Bob Taylor seconded that the Board purchase the Security Alarm Corp system proposal for $7,385.00.  The motion carried unanimously.
New Business
The Board reviewed and discussed the proposed budget for 2017-2018.  Richard  Cavalier moved and Anne Bourner seconded that the budget be accepted. The motion carried unanimously. 
The Board decided to delay a decision on flooring until samples were made available.

It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Richard Cavalier to adjourn the meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at  8:45 p.m.
Next meeting will be Monday, April 3, 2017.

Respectfully submitted,
Steven Gerlach
Secretary of the Board

